[image: image1.jpg]v I LA = NEWSLETTER no. 18, May 1999

Publication News.

BECOMING VISIBLE: An Illustrated

History of Lesbian and Gay Life in

Twentieth-Century America By Molly
McGarry and Fred Wasserman. Penguin

Studio; ISBN: 0-670-86401-3 $34.95

Becoming Visible, based on the New
York Public Library's award-winning
1994 exhibition of the same name,
presents a vibrant record of the gay and
lesbian past with more than 300
reproductions of photographs,
documents, and artifacts--many never
before published. The reproductions
include gay liberation buttons and
posters; a turn-of-the-century photograph
of women kissing; Charles Demuth's
1918 watercolor of a gay bathhouse;
images of gay night life in Greenwich
Village and Harlem in the 1920s; the blue
discharge of a soldier dismissed from the
Army for homosexuality in 1943; lesbian
pulp novels from the 1950s; the original
permit and poster from New York's first
gay pride march in 1970. Becoming
Visible is a celebration of gay and
lesbian heritage which skillfully
illuminates a vital piece of American
history.

Thanks to Mimi Bowling

LAGAR guide lesbian gay,
transgendered, collections:

Susan wrote that she has marked up the
repository guide and has made it on the
SAA web site,
hutp://www.archivists.org/units/lagar/home.htm
She invites comment, but asks that we be
gentle; it’s her first work on the web. For
the time being it is not going to see actual
print

From the Chair:

Greetings Lagarites!

There seemed to have been an unofficial
gay archivist boycott of Disney World
last year, but we have high hopes for
Pittsburgh. The meeting will include a
demonstration by Nancy Richard of The
History Project’s new multimedia
website. I saw a preliminary version of it
last month; it is fabulous and should be
even better come August. There will also
be an election of a new female co-chair
and other business. If anyone has any
agenda items or wants to inquire about
the duties of a co-chair, please contact me
at susan.edwards@salem.mass.edu.

After the meeting we are planning an
outing to a restaurant and perhaps an
after-dinner fun-spot. Dan May is
collecting information on the fun places
to go in Pittsburgh which we’ll pass out
at the meeting.

Many of you have probably already seen
the Lagar web page that includes our
guide to Igbt collections in North
America. (See announcement in
Publications section.) We are getting a
great response to the guide and many
web pages have already established links
to it. Thanks to everyone involved in
putting the guide together; it was a lot of
hard work! Since the guide is complete
(except for a print version) we will need
to think of new projects for Lagar to
work on. Bring your ideas to the
meeting!

Until Pittsburgh,

Susan Edwards
Female Co-chair

Annual Meeting.

As you already know by now, SAA
meets in Pittsburgh, 23-29 August. The
LAGAR Roundtable meeting is on
August 27th from 6:00 to 7:30 pm.
Nancy Richard will give a demonstration
of the The History Project's new
multimedia webpage and talking about
the organization and its
accomplishments.

Hope to see everyone there.

New Male Co-Chair: Daniel May

At the annual meeting in Orlando, Daniel
May was elected as the male co-chair for
1998-2000. Dan is the Corporate
Archivist at Metlife which he joined in
1989. Prior to working for Metlife, Dan
was Acting University Archivist at
Yeshiva University. Dan has also been
the Assistant Foundation Archivist, The
Ford Foundation; Archivist, CARE; and
a Consulting Archivist for the New York
Stock Exchange and for Lincoln Center
for the Performing Arts.

Born and raised in Champaign-Urbana,
Illinois, Dan attended Urbana High
School. At Illinois State University, Dan
received a BA in Anthropology and MS
in U.S. History. While in graduate
school, Dan became interested in the
archival profession. During his second
year of graduate school, the State
Archives of Illinois awarded him a year-
long internship in their Regional
Archives Depository system. Dan
studied archival sciences and was the
representative for the State Archives on
campus.

Dan lives in the Chelsea section of
Manhattan.
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"New" Collections

Brenda Marston announced last
September -- so it barely qualifies as new
-- the opening of the Valerie Taylor
Papers. Valerie Taylor, the pen name of
‘Velma Tate, wrote The Girls in 3-B,
Stranger on Lesbos, A World Without
Men, The Secret of the Bayou, Return to
Lesbos, Love Image, Ripening, and Rice
and Beans among others. Although
much of Taylor's poetry is still
unpublished, Two Women Revisited
(first published in 1976) includes some of
her poetry along with works by Jeannette
H. Foster. Studs Terkel included Taylor

in his book Coming of Age: The Story of
Our Century By Those Who've Lived It.

Taylor was bormn Sept. 7, 1913, in Aurora,
Illinois. She worked constantly for peace
and justice. She wasa co-founder of
Mattachine Midwest in 1965 and of the
Lesbian Writers' Conference in Chicago
in 1974. After moving to Tucson in 1978
she became active in a Quaker meeting,
environmental activities, and advocacy
for the elderly. In 1992, she was
inducted into the City of Chicago's Gay
and Lesbian Hall of Fame. Taylor was
84 years old when she died on 22
October 1997 in Tucson.

Taylor's papers include drafts of her
published and unpublished poetry and
novels, and correspondence from
publishers and fans. There are also
letters and some unpublished manuscripts
from friends and fellow authors,
including poet Will Inman, Lee Lynch,
Jeannette H. Foster, Jean Sirius, May
Sarton, Tee Corinne, and Elsa Gidlow.
Personal friend Marie Kuda has given the
Library copies of her correspondence
with Taylor, as well as additional articles
and correspondence. The collection will
allow researchers to study both this
unique individual and the larger issues in
her life, including the development of
lesbian literature, small press publishing,

and activism for peace, lesbian and gay
rights, women's rights, and social justice.

A guide to the Valerie Taylor Papers is
available in the reference room and on
the web site of the Division of Rare and
Manuscript Collections at
http://rme.library.cornell.edu.

Thanks to Brenda for the press release
which forms the basis of this
announcement.

People News

Although many of you already know the
following, when I wrote to the group
asking for news, dish, etc., I received this
from Susan.

"I got no dish but I got a baby!

Kim Brookes and I are the proud Moms
of: Gaudenz Edward von Salis Brookes
born 21 October 1998, 8 Ibs 4 oz. He is
happy and healthy and loves to look at
ceilings, smile (and even laugh!), and eat.
He is very cute, and lots of fun!"

That came five months ago. So you can
imagine how he's grown. Perhaps we
will get to meet Gaudenz Edward at
Pittsburgh?

From Paula Jabloner

The archives are in chaos but I'm still
really enjoying the job. I like the people I
work with and its been interesting
working in a museum setting. It puts a
whole new spin on everything, working
with museum professionals and then also
some education people. The museum is a
group of old houses moved to this park
like setting that attempts to recreate a
Victorian village. Some of the houses are
also from the early 20th century as is the
gas station and working electric trolley.
Most of the houses were moved to the
site from other parts of the Santa Clara
Valley but a few were reconstructed. The
archives is on the top floor of the Pacific
Hotel building which is a reconstruction.
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Jim Kepner.

Jim Kepner, an early gay activist and
archivist, died on 15 Nov. 1997 at age
74. In his early twenties, he began
reading and buying everything he could
find on homosexuality, collecting a large
library. He helped found the ONE
Institute and edited their scholarly
journal on homosexuality. He
incorporated his collection as the
National [later International] Gay
Archives . Throughout his life he was
involved in civil rights issues for gays,
lesbians, transgendered and transexual
people.

There's info on him at USC's website
(www.usc.edwLibrary/oneigla).




